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Principal’s Report 
Dear College Community
Welcome to Term 4. We are well and truly at the business 
end of the academic year as we continue to develop and 
ensure students achieve the best possible outcomes in all 
their endeavours at every year level.  
Over the next few weeks, our support and prayers are 
with all our Year 12 students as they approach their final 
secondary schooling exams.  We know from experience 
that the vast majority of students’ success is the result of 
dedicated hard work.  We encourage all our students, with 
the support of their families, to work until the last moment 
of their VCE/VCAL, thereby giving themselves the best 
opportunity for choices in the near and distant future.  
We look forward to celebrating with our Year 12 students 
at their final assembly on Tuesday 23rd October, Gratitude 

day on the 24th October and the Valedictory 
Mass and celebratory dinner on Thursday 22nd 
November. We wish each and every student all 
the very best for their exams. As always, we 
expect students to be respectful of themselves, 
other individuals and of all property.  Most 
importantly we pray that they are safe and have 
the opportunity to enjoy the fruits of their labour.
Thank you to Ann Roffe and staff for your 
dedication and hard work in presenting our 
2018 Junior School Production, Caesar and 
the Pirates.  The students gave a wonderful 
performance with much laughter and enjoyment 
by both the participants and the audience.
CCS has recently experienced a number of 
sporting achievements. 

Mary, woman of Listening,
Open our ears;

Grant us to know how to listen to the word of your 
son, Jesus among the thousands of words of this 

world;
Grant that we may listen to the reality in which 

we live, to every person we encounter, especially 
those who are poor, 
in need, in hardship.

Mary, woman of decision,
Illuminate our mind and our heart, so that we may 
obey, unhesitating, the word of your Son Jesus; 

give us the courage to decide, not to let ourselves 
be dragged along, letting others direct our life. 

Mary, woman of action,
Obtain that our hands and feet move “with haste’ 
toward others, to bring them the charity and love 
of your Son Jesus, to bring the light of the Gospel 

to the world, as you did.
Amen

Pope Francis 31/05/2013
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
They include:
- Senior Netball team winning the SSV State Final;
- Year 8 Netball team runners up a the SSV State Final;
- SSV Athletics - Overall Gippsland Champion team CCS (see picture below) and 23 students have  
 been selected to compete in the SSV State finals later in October;
- SSV Basketball – Our Year 8 Girls and Boy’s teams have qualified to the next level, being the   
 Gippsland District Competition;
- SSV Cricket, Years 7 and 8 teams are progressing through the competition.
Congratulations to all students and staff involved.

Dates Correction
Due to unforseen circumstances there are a number of Term 4 dates in our 2018 
Student Diary that are incorrect.  
Correct dates are as follows: 
Year 8 Reflection Day – Thursday 8th November 
Year 9 Exams (Maths & English) – Friday 16th November 
Year 10/11 Exams – Monday 19th November – Thursday 22nd November 
Year 12 Valedictory – Thursday 22nd November

We welcome home our immersion group from East Timor.  This group of students from Year 11 had a magnificent 
experience and developed a greater understanding of the history and culture of the country.  Again, significant 
praise has been received by the College on the maturity and conduct of all students involved.  Thank you to 
all staff involved, Luke McBean, Shannon Nash and Kerrie Robbins
As summer approaches, we are reminded of the perils of skin cancer which visit many of us as we get older.  
However, the downward journey starts when we are young and I implore students to realise that prevention 
is far better than the consequences.    It is a medical and scientific fact that UV rays have the same affect 
irrespective of cloud cover or temperature.  Our skin is a living organism that we must care for and protect. A 
hat and sunscreen are compulsory items of uniform throughout this term.

Chris Randell
Principal
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LEARNING AND TEACHING
The final term for 2018 is upon us and we prepare to farewell our Year 12 students from the College. As we 
are about to embark on the final exam period, it is vital that our Year 12 students fully utilise all resources 
available to them right up until their final examinations.
Whilst this is a special and exciting time for our Year 12 students and parents, it can also be a difficult and 
even stressful time. Please be reassured that we the Leadership, House Leaders, subject teachers and all 
of the support staff will continue to support, encourage, and assist in any way we can to ensure that this time 
is a most memorable and productive experience for your child.
On the 26th November, all students will roll into their 2019 classes. This two week Headstart program is vital 
for all students to get themselves prepared and familiar with the learning and pastoral expectation of the 

Second Hand Calculators

If you have a current Graphics Calculator 
Ti Nspire CX (preferably including the 
connection cord) that your child no longer 
has use for, please take it to the O’Connor 
Learning Centre for the opportunity for sale. 
For calculators in good order, the College 
will pay approximately $100. Second hand 
calculators will then be made available 
for purchase for that price through our 
second hand uniform shop at a later date.

following year.  Students will start on new 
learning outcomes and assessment tasks.  
All Year 8 students will be moved up to the 
St. Patricks Campus.  Student timetables 

will be available to students in the week prior to Headstart. 
The College has launched a new Learning Resource 
Provision for 2019, outlined in a letter sent home by Mr. 
Randell on the 19th of October. I have outlined this new 
process in the table below.

Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching
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PATHWAYS
Wow! I know I have said this before but the year has just flown.
Our Year 12s have moved on and are only waiting to finish their exams before they are in the big wide world 
of their future.
While we are farewelling them we are not shutting the door on them. Staff will be available at the time the 
ATARs come out to talk about change of preference and to help with any other problems which may arise. 
There will also be staff at the College when the first round offers come out if students need to access support. 
Students who are applying for apprenticeships, traineeships or other work can also come in and talk to the 
Pathways staff, if they wish to access advice.
Very shortly the College will begin HeadStart and students will be moving to their classes for 2019. This makes 
it an ideal time to do a quick review of the Careers/Pathways program at the College. Year 10 are usually 
focussed on the world of work, this includes Work Experience and for some Structured Work Place Learning, 
resume preparation, writing cover letters and interview practice. They also cover some discussion on the 
future of work in their ever-changing world.
Years 11 are able to join in discussions about issues in the workplace and to explore the areas of tax, 
superannuation and credit. Years 12 are encouraged to focus on pathways information and preparation for 
employment or further study. All year levels are taken through Pathways planning and goal setting.
It will be great to see the cohort of 2019 taking shape through HeadStart and beginning to get ready for a 
new school year.
Bev Richard 
Pathways Coordinator

Senior School Public Speaking 
Competition
The Senior School Public Speaking 
Competition is an important event on 
our school calendar that provides our 
senior school students with practical 
experience in the fundamentals of 
public speaking and presents them 
with an opportunity to display their 
talents in front of their peers. The 
selected students represent our 
school academically and in this forum, 
become vital role models for other 
students.
At the end of last term, four students 
bravely and skilfully presented their 

speeches to the Years 9-12 students and to a panel of judges. They were assessed on their understanding 
of their issue, their ability to persuade their audience and their level of skill in using the conventions of oral 
language – body language, voice projection and modulation and their connection to their audience.
We were all impressed by Amy Mitchell’s speech about ‘Consumerism,’ Grace Walker’s discourse about 
‘Drug Testing At Music Festivals’ and Ben Shanahan’s presentation about the potential that ‘Country Football 
Culture Can Be Toxic.’ We ultimately congratulated our winner for 2018, Abbey Walsh, who spoke to us about 
‘Refugees.’
These worthy public speakers are now nominees for the oldest award at our school, the Crofton Lee Public 
Speaking Award, which will be presented at this year’s Award’s Night.
Jacinta Werner - English Learning Area Leader
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drought relief fundraiser 
On Friday 14th of September Catholic College Sale held a Drought Relief 
Fundraiser where proceeds raised from the day went directly towards 
Gippsland Farmers Relief. In beautiful Spring sunshine there was live 
music and a BBQ lunch. Students paid a fee to wear casual clothes for 
the day. A Gumboot throwing competition was held and the Year Level 
winners were Josh Edey, Leyla Berry, Joel Hector and Meika King who 
all received a canteen voucher. The total money raised was $2753.20. 
A big thanks to Centre Bakery and Geddes Meats who donated all the meat 
and bread for the day.

Smart Start Walk
The Sion Campus will step out for their ‘Smart Start’ walk each 
Wednesday and Friday of Term 4. Studies have shown that 
many young people go from bed to device to transport to class 
each day. This doesn’t allow for their brains to fully wake up. 
Our Smart Start walk will enable students and teachers to get 
a breath of fresh air and some gentle movement before they 
start their day of learning. Students walk with their teachers 
around the perimeter of Sion before heading off to class. So 
far it has been a hit!
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santa teresa immersion
The Santa Teresa immersion was an amazing experience for the group of us who went. Before the immersion 
we got to experience a few days in Alice Springs where we visited ‘The School of The Air’, the famous Desert 
Park, the iconic ANZAC Hill, Simpson, Emily and Jessie Gap and were lucky enough to go on a camel ride at 
sunset. Then came a week immersed in the community of Santa Teresa. 
We were privileged to experience the lifestyle of the Ltyentye Apurte people in the indigenous community 
of Santa Teresa where we were welcomed with open arms. It was eye opening to spend time around first 
Australians to see their way of life and to learn about their faith and culture. Some of our memorable experiences 
included going to mass in their awe-inspiring church, night camping under the stars near Arrernte spiritual 
land, spending time in the Creche with the gorgeous, energetic children of the community, assisting in the 
Community Centre with meals on wheels, and having the privilege of watching the women of the community 
painting beautiful silk scarves in their Spirituality Centre. 
Throughout the time we were in Santa Teresa the relationships in the group developed and we were able to 
learn a lot about others and ourselves. We have also developed as young people as we have learned things 
that will definitely serve us well far into the future and we are all so thankful for having the had the opportunity. 
It has given us an ability to recognise how lucky we are to have all the opportunities that we have and the ability 
to be grateful for them. This experience has also compelled us all to do something meaningful whether it be 
working towards a field of work that would involve helping those less fortunate or even just smiling at others 
when passing them in the hall at school. 
We’d like to thank Mrs. Mary McNally and Mrs. Jenny Hurst for their guidance and support during the trip. 
Overall this experience is one we have benefited immensely from and one we will never forget. We strongly 
encourage other students to apply for an immersion next year as it is a fantastic opportunity and a very enriching 
experience.
~ Chloe Nash. Yr 11 student
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vicspell state final

YEAR 11 RESA Visit to Uniting Care
For some time now, students have been collecting toiletries to 
distribute to people in our local area who need assistance. The 
Year 11 Religious Education Service in Action (R.E.S.A.) class 
have had two visits to the Uniting Care office in Sale, where they 
learned about the services offered by Uniting, including assisting 
local people experiencing homelessness. 
During our most recent visit, students helped to bag up individual 
toiletry packs containing essentials like soap, shampoo, 
conditioner, toothbrush, toothpaste, combs, body lotion, razors 
and sanitary items. These packs are distributed to people who 
approach Uniting Care for help, as well as some other local 
organisations.
Thank you to families who donated toiletry items. Uniting Care 
has an ongoing need for toiletry items so the R.E.S.A. class will 
continue to collect. Further donations of any of the above items, 

On Wednesday September 5 at Lavalla Catholic College, Year 7 student 
Maya Cairnes and Year 8 student Harry Richardson, participated in the 
VicSpell State Final. Following the zone final at Maffra, where Maya finished 
first and Harry finished second, both progressed to the State Final.  
The VicSpell competition is a series of rounds where students are presented 
with increasingly more difficult words to spell in order to progress to the 
next round. If students make a mistake at any point, they are out of the 
competition. Maya finished 1st in the Year 7 competition and Harry finished 
5th in the Year 8 competition.  
Pictured- Year 8 student Harry Richardson with Gippspell Committee 
Leader Trevor Sowden and Year 7 winner Maya Cairnes.

particularly travel-size items like those that you can pick up during your next hotel stay, would be gratefully 
accepted and can be handed in to Student Office or Ms Maree Smith.

Ms Maree Smith  
Year 11 RESA Teacher
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YEAR 8 MATHEMATICS
Year 8 Mathematics students participated in the ‘Great Catapult Challenge’.
In small groups they created their own catapults to participate in a range 
of catapult challenges around distance and accuracy. There were a range 
of variables that were considered during the research, design, build and 
testing stages of the catapult build. 
Students were responsible for recording data for their own catapults during 
the testing phase and used these results to find the ideal parameters 
required to ensure their machine was at optimal performance during the 
competition round. They also used this data to predict their own and other 
group’s results over all.
Among the flying mini marshmallows students discovered there was a lot 
of fun and a lot of math to be had. 
In Term 3, our Mathematics student’s learnt that sometimes life is about 
more than just luck. Through the exploration of chance and probability 
Year 8 students discovered that sometimes your chance of coming out on top is linked to some strategic moves 
along the way. 
The project ‘Multo’ looked at possible outcomes in comparison to probable outcomes and used Mathematical 
probability and the strategic placement of numbers to increase their chances of winning at what seemed to be 
a game based purely on luck. 
While for some they learnt that even with all the Mathematical probability they could muster, lady luck still 
played her part and they went the whole week without a ‘W’ and more importantly without a snake!
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The Catholic College Sale Show Choir, a six member close harmony vocal group from the St Patrick’s campus, 
completed a rare Eisteddfod trifecta.  The group placed first in their respective sections in every local Eisteddfod 
this year – Sale Eisteddfod, Yarram Eisteddfod and the Latrobe Valley Eisteddfod.  Their competition ranged 
from groups younger than them, to young adults, to those old enough to be their grandparents, and from as 
far afield as Pakenham, Yarram, the Latrobe Valley and Maffra.
Not only has this group won their sections in these Eisteddfods but they were also awarded the George and 
May Scammell Memorial Award for the most outstanding group performance during the Eisteddfod (including 
instrumental bands and orchestras) at the Yarram Eisteddfod.
The CCS Show Choir is a hard-working and extremely talented group of singers whose voices ‘are 
extraordinarily mature’ and who have been described as ‘the choir I have waited all Eisteddfod to hear’.  They 
rehearse after school and at lunch times under the expert guidance of Mr Roy Condeza.  Pictured are the six 
members Abbey Walsh, Emily Fraser, Elisa Mijares, Mackeely Bennett, Hannah Walsh and Marni McCubbin.

MUSIC 

 Summer Uniform
We have now made the transition 
to Summer Uniform. New hats are 
available through the secondhand 

uniform shop for $10.00. The student office at St Pats 
and the front office at Sion also have a supply of new 
hats for sale for $10.00 at all times.
The second hand uniform shop currently has a good 
range of boys grey shorts. 
If you have an excess supply of uniform in good order 
please bring it to the Uniform Shop for sale. At the 
moment boys summer white shirts and girls dresses are 
particulary needed. 
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performing arts 
Following our Founders Day Mass on Wednesday 15th of August, the St. Patrick’s campus students participated 
in the Annual Performing Arts event. The afternoon began with some talented individual acts and was followed 
by each House act. This years crown went to Theodore! 

Sion Performing Arts
Friday 31st of August the Years 7 & 8  students participated in their Annual Performing Arts event at 
Bishop Phelan Stadium. Following a number of individual acts each House performed their own carefully 
choreographed dance routine. The winner this year was Daly House. 
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ssv senior girls netball
On Tuesday August 7th our Senior Girls Netball team 
participated in the SSV Gippsland Netball finals. Held in 
Traralgon our team played three games against teams 
from around the region and recorded three solid wins:
CCS def. Warragul Regional College (35 - 22)
CCS def. Nagle Secondary College (40 - 17)
CCS def. Leongatha Secondary College (42 - 25)  
It was an outstanding day from the girls, with three solid 
wins against quality opposition that saw them progress 
to the SSV State Finals at Waverley Netball Centre on 
Monday September 10th. 
At the State Finals, the senior girls played at an 
exceptional standard, with their skill, enthusiasm and 
comradery all contributing to great wins throughout the 
day against quality opposition. 
CCS def. Berwick SC (29-18)
CCS def. Box Hill SSC (20-18)
CCS def. Trinity College Colac (28-21)
Finishing on the top of their pool, CCS faced Buckley 
Park College in the state semi-final. The girls held their 
nerve through a difficult match-up and triumphed 25-20. 
From there they progressed to the state Grand Final 
against another undefeated side in Wodonga Catholic 
College. 
Tied 14-all at half time, CCS finished the match outscoring 
its opponent 9-3 in the final term to claim victory by three 
goals, and with it the state title. The win means that CCS 
edged out over 400 secondary schools across Victoria 
who began in the competition. 
Team - Hayley Castle, Grace Ronchi, Emma Allman, Alex Stephenson, Ella Rendell, Olivia Barnett, Ella 
Ronchi, Paige Morris, Jaz Schellen, Macy Gardiner. 

SSV Gippsland Netball Finals - Year 7

Our Year 7 girls participated in the SSV Gippsland 
Netball finals at the Traralgon Basketball Stadium on 
August 10th. Results were as follows:
CCS def. Marist Sion Warragul (24 - 9) 
CCS def. Nagle (31 - 11) 
CCS def. by Mary MacKillop (15 - 19)
A good effort by the girls, just going down to Mary 
MacKillop in the final game. 
Team - Millie Lamb, Kate Ronchi, Heidi Gray, Scarlett 
Morris, Milla Anderson, Tahlia Bye, Phoebe Regan, 
Lucy Jones, Kate Harrington, Zoe Stothers
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SSV YEAR 8 NETBALL 
Our Year 8 Netball team went to the SSV Gippsland Netball Finals on the 10th of August and produced 
some fantastic results to progress to the SSV State Finals. Results were as follows: 
CCS def. Trafalgar (38 - 6) 
CCS def. Nagle (41 - 5) 
CCS def. Wonthaggi SC (32 - 20)
The team put in another exceptional string of performances 
at the SSV State Finals to finish runners-up.
CCS def. Alkira SC (35–11)
CCS def. by Rowville (16-22)
CCS def. St Brigids Horsham (24-11)
Semi-Final: CCS def. Maribyrnong College (20-11)
Grand Final: CCS def. by Rowville (24-13)
After a tremendous 2018 campaign, the side fell just one 
game short of making it back-to-back state titles, after 
winning the Year 7 competition last year.  

Team - Ruby Dillon, Charlotte Ronchi, Indigo Waugh, Abbi Boulter, Chloe Proud, Sierra Cook, Tess Hansford, 
Maya Bown and Jaz Henning, Gabby Stephenson, Bec Bourke and Ella Rose-Spence.

SSV Wellington Athletics
A 95-strong contingent of students and staff journeyed to the Jo Carmody Running Track in Newborough on 
Friday 24th August for the 2018 SSV Division Athletics competition.
Competing against teams and athletes from around the Wellington area, Catholic College Sale students had 
an enjoyable and successful day in superb conditions.
A significant number of students placed well in their events, with some outstanding individual results. CCS 
had four age champions on the day:
Jonathan Boyd (Year 7) in the 12-13 Years Boys
Grace O’Brien (Year 8) in the 14 Years Girls
Leyla Berry (Year 11) in the 17 Years Girls
Tahlia Dower (Year 12) in the 18-20 Girls category 
In another pleasing display, each 4x100m relay team entered by the College, finished in the top two, meaning 
all progressed on to the next round of competition.

Above: Under 14 Boys Relay Team - Harry Gravener, 
Sam Callahan, Jack Hrehoresen and Kirk Mijares.

Above: Under 14 Girls Relay Team - Lara Wain, 
Jazz Hennig, Paige Van Ekeren and Grace 
O’Brien.
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ssv gippsland athletics
A fantastic effort was produced from the CCS Athletics team, who on Thursday were crowned the overall 
champion school of the 2018 SSV Gippsland Track & Field competition. A total of 46 medals were won 
including 19 gold.
Stand out individual performances came from the following students:
Jonathon Boyd – 1st in the 12/13 Boys high jump, triple jump and long jump
Keisha Jackson – 1st in the 15 years girls shot put (with a record put of 10.83m) and javelin
Grace O’Brien – 1st in the 14 Girls 800m and 400m
Oakley Pearson – 1st in the 12/13 Boys shotput and a new record of 12.15m
Zane Perkins – 1st in the 15 Boys javelin with a throw of 42.08 beat the previous record by 4m.
Courtney McDonough – 1st in the 15 Girls 800m and 2nd in the 1500m
Tahlia Dower – 1st in the 18-20 Girls Javelin and 2nd in the 1500m, 800m and 400m.
Jack Hrehoresen – 1st in the 14 Boys Shot put and 3rd in the discus.
Jasmine Schellen – 1st in the 17 Girls Long jump.

In the 18-20 Years Boys gold medals were won by Luke Williams in the 
javelin, Josh Edey in the high jump and Brent McKenzie in the 1500m.
The College also had great relay success with many teams finishing on 
the podium.
Gold medals were won by the 16 Year Girls team (Jess Jackson, Bridget 
Brown, Dawn Pfeil and Tuana Cooper), the 17 Years Boys team (Aaron 
Broadbridge, Kyle Simpson, Joseph Ziino and Max Gravener) and the 18 
Years Girls team (Tahlia Dower, Macy Gardiner, Paige Morris and Hailey 
Armstrong).
The 14 Years Boys team (Kirk Mijares, Sam Callahan, Jack Hrehoresen and 
Harry Gravener) placed second whilst the 14 Years Girls (Grace O’Brien, 
Jazz Hennig, Paige Van Ekeren and Lara Wain) and 18 Years Boys (Zach 
Hurley, Josh Edey, Brent McKenzie and Will Logan) teams placed third. 
Congratulations to all team members for their efforts and determination. As 
a result, the College will have 23 students competing at SSV State Finals 
at Lakeside Stadium.

Top - Grace O’Brien; Bottom Left - Keisha Jackson; Bottom Centre Tahlia Dower, Brent McKenzie, Amy 
Mitchell; Bottom Right - U 16 Girls Relay - Dawn Pfeil, Bridget Brown, Tuana Cooper and Jess Jackson.
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ssv basketball 
Our Years 7 and 8 Girls and Boys basketball teams travelled to Traralgon on Thursday 6th of September to 
play in the first round of SSV Competition. Results were as follows: 
 
Year 8 Girls 
def Traralgon College 63-0 
def Kurnai College 38-12 
def Yarram SC 62-0 
def Lavalla CC 31-15 
 
 
 

Year 8 Boys 
def Sale College 56-4 
def Yarram SC 56-4 
def Maffra SC 55-0 
Final: def Lavalla CC 25-16

Year 7 Boys 
def Sale C 45-9 
def Yarram SC 57-2 
def Maffra SC 31-10 
Final: def by Lavalla CC 37-22

Year 7 Girls 
def by Maffra SC 13-15 
def Yarram SC 52-3 
def Sale C 22-0

Teams - Year 8 Boys - Harry Gravener, Ryan Beale, Coby Burgiel, Jack Hrehoresen, Jonti Schuback, Lachlan 
Allman, Owen Gallagher, Nathan Nikolajew; Year 8 Girls - Abbi Boulter, Chloe Proud, Indigo Waugh, Rebecca 
Bourke, Jemma Fraser, Charlotte Ronchi, Ruby Dillon, Jas Henning; Year 7 Boys (pictured above) - James 
Allman, Darcy Davis, Jett Killoran, Zach Felsbourg, Will Ross, Harper Fraser, Sam Dean, Brodie Tohara, 
Cooper Lett; Year 7 Girls - Lucy Jones, Miah Stothers, Kate Harrington, Scarlett Morris, Milla Anderson,
Heidi Gray, Isla McCarthy, Phoebe Regan, Zoe Stothers.

SSV Cricket - Year 7 
Our Year 7 Cricket team played Round Two 
of SSV Cricket on Thursday 11th of October.  
Batting first, the boys made a solid 130 from their 20 overs. 
Jos Dimarco top scored with 54 off 42, and was supported 
well by captain Jay Diamond, who had 23 off 21 deliveries. 
Waltley Sutton, Jack Kelly, Oakley Pearson 
and Coby Bronts also contributed to the total.  
The team followed up with a terrific bowling effort, with 
Oakley Pearson (1/10), Charlie Fry (1/2) , Tyson Dobson 
(2/1) and Zach Felsburg (1/0) all taking wickets. Cooper 
Lett & Ryan Phelan also kept things tight with the ball, 
bowling Kurnai out for 29, giving us victory by 101 runs.  

The boys now join the Year 8 team in progressing to the SSV Gippsland Cricket Finals in Traralgon on November 
1st. 
Team - Jos DiMarco, Waltley Sutton, Jay Diamond ©, Oakley Pearson, Jack Kelly, Coby Bronts, Tyson Dobson, 
Cooper Lett, Ryan Phelan, Charlie Fry, Harry Stables, Zac Felsbourg.

Country Basketball High Performance Representatives
Picked from the tryout day in Ballarat during the holidays, three Catholic College Sale students have earned 
selection into the Southern Cross Challenge and the Australian Country Junior Basketball Cup for 2018/2019.
These representatives will earn insight into elite development and higher-level gameplay across the two elite 
junior tournaments held in January.
Brodie Tohara was selected for the U14 Boys Southern Cross Challenge whilst Ryan Beale, Harper Fraser and 
Jett Killoran were all named as emergencies in the U15 Boys division. Coby Burgiel and Jack Hrehoresen were 
both selected for the U16 Boys Australian Country Junior Basketball Cup. Congratulations to these students.
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CCS through to State Finals!
Both the Boys & Girls Year 8 Basketball teams are through to State Finals for the second year in a row, 
defeating all opponents at the recent School Sport Victoria Basketball Finals in Traralgon. 
The Boys team were dominant all day, with 38 points being the closest margin of victory across their three 
games:
def. Mary McKillop 62-17 (Hrehoresen 17, Schuback 17)
def. Lowanna 58-16 (Schuback 15, Burgiel 14, Hrehoresen 12)
def. Nagle 52-14 (Schuback 16, Hrehoresen 13, Gravener 8)
Similarly, our Girls team progressed through relatively untroubled in their three matches. While the girls 
trailed Lowanna College 17 to 18, the girls came out of a smart time-out and went on a 14-0 run to claim 
back momentum. 
def. Foster SC 42-13 (Boulter 12, Hennig 12, Waugh 10)
def. Lowanna 34-23 (Ronchi 13, Boulter 8)
def. Lakes Entrance 58-20 (Hennig 17, Boulter 12)
Both teams will now play at the Melbourne Sports and Aquatic Centre (MSAC) on the 19th (Boys) and 20th 
(Girls) of November. We wish them the best of luck in their preparations. 

ssv basketball 
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sport
Netball Victoria State Titles
Congratulations to the nine Catholic College Sale students who attended the Netball Victoria State Titles in 
Shepparton on the 6th and 7th of October. Representing East Gippsland in the Under 15 team, Charlotte 
Ronchi, Maya Bown, Indigo Waugh, Lilli Stobie, Cleo Fox, Keisha Jackson and Olivia Barnett all contributed 
to the team placing second in the competition, the best ever result that East Gippsland has achieved. In the 
Under 17 division Jasmine Schellen vice-captained the team, which also included Hayley Castle, to place 15th.

Australian Polocrosse Nationals
In the first week of October Thomas and Brady 
Wilms represented Victoria in The Australian 
Polocrosse Nationals held at Brigadoon in The 
Swan Valley, north of Perth. Brady had the amazing 
experience of traveling across the Nullarbor with 
his Pop and Nan in the Horse Truck. Brady had 
the responsibility of making sure the horses arrived 
in optimum health ready for competition. Thomas 
flew over on the plane with his younger sister 
Hannah, who was also representing Victoria in the 
Under 12 team. The first week of school holidays 
was spent practicing and preparing for play. It 
was an amazing week of competition, meetings 
and social events. Thomas and Brady played to 
their highest standard yet and their Under 16 team 

made it through to the Final on the 7th day of the competition. After a hard fought final Victoria lost by 10 goals 
to the NSW team. An excellent result for our comparatively small state. The boys have returned home very 
pleased with their efforts and hope to have the opportunity to attend the World Cup in Warwick, QLD next April.

Lost Property
There is a large amount 
of Lost Property currently 
being stored at Sion Reception. Please 
see staff there if you have misplaced any 
items. 
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student counsellors
eSafety
Late last term, Rose Basford, Leading Senior Constable from Sale Police, spoke to our Year 7 and 8’s 
about cybersafety and the important laws that protect young people from online bullying, abuse and sharing 
intimate images with others.  The students were shown videos and a PowerPoint presentation outlining the 
many problems that can arise when young people do not have their social media settings on private and 
display too much personal information.
Rose also explained the new laws that have recently been introduced regarding intimate images of young 
people under the age of 18, and how this is viewed as child pornography.
There are some excellent resources for young people and parents on the Federal Government website -  
https://esafety.gov.au/ eSafety’s Parent portal also has a range of resources to help parents and caregivers 

Camps Sports and Excursion Fund 2019
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides payments for eligible 
students.
Who can apply
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents 
are eligible to apply. There are two criteria that must be met (please read the 
information on the links below):
If you applied for the CSEF at your child’s school in 2018, you do not need to 
complete an application form in 2019 unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances. 
Your child’s school will apply for the CSEF on your behalf.

understand the online environment and keep their children safe.
Another website that may be of assistance to parents is Family Zone. 
They have some information on five apps that they believe parents 
should know about: Tik Tok, Secret Calculator, Discord, Vora and 
After school. Clicking on this link (http://goo.gl/MqGXtV) will take you 
to their free information sheet on these five Apps. If parents wanted 
more information then you would need to subscribe. 
Headspace.org.au 
Another excellent website for parents and young people to access is headspace.org.au.
The Headspace website offers a range of supports and guidance on how to have conversations with your 
family members about stress, thoughts and feelings and where to get additional help if needed.
The Student Counsellors, Mary McNally, Fay Goldsmith and Belinda Jones are available at both campuses 
for students and parents to contact, if you have any concerns regarding your young person. Students can 
book online or at the student office and parents can either phone the counsellor or make an appointment with 
reception.

 
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist 
beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student 
will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun 
activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s 
commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       
FUND (CSEF) 
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great 
outdoors, excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the 
world works and sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All 
are part of a healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary 
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration 
category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The 
allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $125 for primary school students 

• $225 for secondary school students 

 
 

  
  

MORE INFORMATION 
For more information about the CSEF visit 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

 
HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 
2018, you do not need to complete an application 
form in 2019 unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances.  
You only need to complete an application form if any 
of the following changes have occurred: 

 new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools in 2019 or you 
did not apply in 2018. 

 changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing at the school in 2019. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 

 
 

 

You will only need to submit an application form in 2019 if any of the following changes have occurred:
• new student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2019 or you did not apply at the 

same school in 2018
• changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, 

or new siblings commencing at the school in 2019
Please see below the attached links for further information and 2019 application form.
CSEF 2019 Information Flyer for Parents
CSEF 2019 Application Form

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefapplicationform.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefflyer.pdf
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Term Dates 
TERM FOUR
Monday 8th October - Friday 7th December

Events Calendar
Wednesday 24th October
Year 12 Gratitude Day

Thursday 25th October  
VCAL Achievement Dinner

Wed 31st October -  Wed 21st November
VCE Examination Period

Monday 5th November
Student Free Day

Tuesday 6th November
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday

Friday 16th November
Year 9 Maths and English Exams

Thursday 22nd November
Year 12 Valedictory

Friday 23rd November 
Student Free Day

Monday 26th November
Headstart Begins

Tuesday 27th November
Orientation Day

Tues 4th - Tues 11th December
Marist Cricket Carnival 

Wednesday 5th December
Year 8 Quest Day

Thursday 6th December
Awards Evening

Friday 7th December
Last Day for Students

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College. 
 
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.  
 
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  
 
Blazers and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-
cleaned. 
 
Please note we have some second-hand uniforms 
in stock. However, if you have any excess supply 
please consider bringing them in for sale. 
 
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the 
St. Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens
Please find linked below the 2018 price list.

Canteen Price List 2018

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus         03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/02/Canteen-Price-List-2018-1.pdf

